
File No. CLAIM 11-30
(ITEM     ) From Acting Deputy Corporation Counsel, recommending payment an amount not to exceed $5,112.50 to Yolanda Randolph in full settlement of all property damage claims arising out of the January 22, 2011 motor vehicle accident, by recommending adoption of the following:
A RESOLUTION

WHEREAS, on January 22, 2011, a Milwaukee County Highway Maintenance employee was operating a 2006 plow truck eastbound on W. Mill Road at N. 76th St., and
WHEREAS, the Highway Maintenance employee pulled into the left turn lane and raised the right plow wing not realizing that Yolanda Randolph’s vehicle was in his blind spot.  Ms. Randolph was in the center eastbound lane of W. Mill Road and she was going to continue on W. Mill Road through N. 76th St.; and  

WHEREAS, when the snow plow wing was raised, it came up and hit Ms. Randolph’s rear bumper and continued down the driver’s side of her 2001 Honda CRV as the plow continued to pull up to the stop light; and
WHEREAS, Ms. Randolph is represented by Hupy & Abraham; and 

WHEREAS, the vehicle was towed to Russ Darrow Collision Center and an estimate was done that evaluated the damages at $5,095.08, when damages unrelated to the accident were removed; and
WHEREAS, County Mutual has made an offer of settlement on the vehicle with Hupy & Abraham in the amount of $5,053.75, plus the towing fee of $ 58.75, but damages for loss of use were requested and denied; and
WHEREAS, County Mutual’s insurance adjustor recommends settlement of all claims by Yolanda Randloph for property damage for $5,112.50 and Corporation Counsel recommends such payment; and
WHEREAS, the Committee on Judiciary, Safety and General Services at its meeting on July 14, 2011 voted (7-0) to recommend the payment as proposed; now, therefore,
BE IT RESOLVED, that Milwaukee County approves the payment of $5,112.50 to Yolanda Randolph in return for a full release of all property damage claims arising out of the January 22, 2011 motor vehicle accident.
